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Architectural Description and Significance:

The house at 318 Durand, built upon a cement block foundation, is a 1% story clapboard- 
clad rectangular structure with the broad side facing east. To the rear, a single- 
story gable-roofed wing has an enclosed porch addition extending to the south line 
of the main structure. Broad, three-unit shed-roof dormers rise from the east and 
west roofs, while the each roofline is extended downward from the dormer to form the 
roof over the front porch built out from the main mass of the building. The gable 
ends to the north and south have been cut back with a jerkinhead roof. Knee braces 
at the corner support the vWLde overhanging eaves which have bargeboards decorated 
with incised circles at the gable ends. Between unadorned corner posts are courses 
at the foundation, beneath the sills, and at the top of the windows (forming the lin 
tels on the first story), and running beneath the sills on the second story at the 
gable ends. The narrow porch has regularly-spaced columns with curvilinear brackets 
forming an irregular frieze. A centered, pedimented gable with bargeboards repeats 
tne incised circles of the gables. A square spindled porch railing extends down the 
steps completing the decorative features of the porch. A square broad based chimney 
of red brick rises from mid point of the roof. Windows on the first level are two- 
over-two double-hung sash, while those of the second are one-over-one. There :.is a 
garage to the rear of theproperty complementary to the house which is situated on a 
large landscaped lot. Foundation plantings and shrubbery ties the house to the land 
which is well shaded with several large trees. A side lawn to the north is randomly 
planted with evergreens and other flowering shrubs.

The house interior retains its original floorplan and open walnut staircase. Most of 
the woodwork is plain and several interior openings have been enlarged. Original 
floors have been recovered with wood throughout the house.

This house is significant because it possesses an unusual combination of style 
elements, and given its 1884 construction date, a use of architectural details 
not yet in fashion in most small Wisconsin communities at that time. The house 
also possesses a high level of preservation and integrity. The roofline of this 
house, particularly the way it slopes downward in the center into the small porch, 
hints of the bungalow style, in fashion much later. The application of wood reminds 
one of both the stick style and the later craftsman style. The bargeboard on both 
the roof and porch is more typical of late nineteenth century houses. These details 
combine to give the house a "cottage" appearance, a design much different from what 
was being built elsewhere in the community at this time.


